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Summary: 

To The Secretary, Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education References Committee: 

I am a teacher and single parent of  two high school students,  one a 2003 HSC candidate. My children and I are compelled, due to financial constraints,  to live with my mother, a pensioner.

I am making this submission because it is becoming very clear to me and my sons that tertiary education may not be an option for them due to the prohibitive costs of tertiary courses. As a taxpayer, parent and DET teacher, I am angry and resentful that a huge slice of the federal and state education budget is going to private schools, yet students who have 'done it tough' in under resourced public schools will find it even more difficult, indeed prohibitive,  to access tertiary education.  

• Increased HECS fees delay the independence of young people.

• Increased HECS fees will burden young people with a debt unprecedented in past generations of graduates. • Increased HECS fess are a deterrent to young people (and their families) from continuing their studies. • Increased HECS fees and upfront fees (with a lower entry mark) mean our society will have  more "rich and thick" graduates. It will amount to a 'dumbing down' of the next generation of professionals.

At 44 years of age and a single parent, I am compelled to live at home with my pensioner mother. What hope do my sons have of moving out of home and becoming independent when their mother (a professional) can't do so??

Sincerely: name withheld
